
February 5, 2024 

 

Subject: Support for Neighborhood Hosting for Solar Fields Proposal 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I trust this letter finds you well. As a community leader deeply invested in the well-being of our beloved 

neighborhood, I am writing to express my enthusiastic endorsement for the Neighborhood Hosting for 

Solar Fields proposal, which is slated for discussion at the upcoming City Council meeting. 

The proposal's vision to repurpose 250 acres of vacant land into solar energy arrays, generating clean 

energy to offset the electricity consumption of 127 city buildings, is not only forward-thinking but also 

aligns seamlessly with our community's commitment to environmental sustainability. I wholeheartedly 

support this initiative for its potential to bring direct community benefits, enhance greenspaces, and 

contribute to the overall beautification of our neighborhoods. 

One of the standout features of this proposal is its ability to address an ongoing challenge in our 

community – illegal dumping. By transforming vacant land into solar fields, we not only harness the 

power of renewable energy but also eliminate known dumpsites, thus deterring illegal dumping 

activities. This, in turn, contributes to the creation of safer, cleaner, and more attractive spaces for our 

residents to enjoy. 

I implore you and the esteemed members of the City Council to lend your support to this transformative 

proposal. Its positive impact on our community's energy sustainability, beautification efforts, and the 

prevention of illegal dumping aligns perfectly with our shared vision for a thriving and resilient 

community. 

Thank you for your unwavering dedication to our community's prosperity. I eagerly anticipate witnessing 

the positive transformations that this proposal will bring. 

Sincerely, 

 

Bonnie Whittaker 
President 
Charleston/Danbury Little Gardens Block Club 



February 5, 2024 

 

Subject: Support for Neighborhood Hosting for Solar Fields Proposal 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I trust this letter finds you well. As a community leader deeply invested in the well-being of our beloved 

neighborhood, I am writing to express my enthusiastic endorsement for the Neighborhood Hosting for 

Solar Fields proposal, which is slated for discussion at the upcoming City Council meeting. 

The proposal's vision to repurpose 250 acres of vacant land into solar energy arrays, generating clean 

energy to offset the electricity consumption of 127 city buildings, is not only forward-thinking but also 

aligns seamlessly with our community's commitment to environmental sustainability. I wholeheartedly 

support this initiative for its potential to bring direct community benefits, enhance greenspaces, and 

contribute to the overall beautification of our neighborhoods. 

One of the standout features of this proposal is its ability to address an ongoing challenge in our 

community – illegal dumping. By transforming vacant land into solar fields, we not only harness the 

power of renewable energy but also eliminate known dumpsites, thus deterring illegal dumping 

activities. This, in turn, contributes to the creation of safer, cleaner, and more attractive spaces for our 

residents to enjoy. 

I implore you and the esteemed members of the City Council to lend your support to this transformative 

proposal. Its positive impact on our community's energy sustainability, beautification efforts, and the 

prevention of illegal dumping aligns perfectly with our shared vision for a thriving and resilient 

community. 

Thank you for your unwavering dedication to our community's prosperity. I eagerly anticipate witnessing 

the positive transformations that this proposal will bring. 

Sincerely, 

 

Bonnie Whittaker 
President 
Charleston/Danbury Little Gardens Block Club 



      

Crossroads Community Association 

     19993 Derby St., Detroit MI 48203 

     P: (248)-508-7975 

     E: crossroadsassociation.detroit@gmail.com 

 

 
February 5, 2024 
 
City Council Office 
2 Woodward Ave. 
Suite 1340 
Detroit, MI 48226 
 
Subject: Proposal on Neighborhood Hosting for Solar Fields 
 
Dear City Council, 
 
I trust this letter finds you well and thriving in your important role of representing our community's 
interests. I am writing to express my enthusiastic support for the proposal on Neighborhood Hosting for 
Solar Fields, which is scheduled for consideration at the upcoming City Council meeting. 
 
As a devoted community leader I recognize the potential transformative impact that this proposal holds for 
our community. The initiative to repurpose 250 acres of vacant land into solar energy arrays is not only a 
commendable step towards sustainability but also promises numerous direct benefits for our residents. 
 
One of the most pressing issues our community faces is the existence of known dumpsites that not only 
mar the beauty of our neighborhoods but also pose environmental hazards. I firmly believe that the 
implementation of the proposed solar fields will effectively eliminate these dump sites, thereby mitigating 
the risk of illegal dumping in our community. By repurposing the vacant land for a purpose as noble as 
generating clean energy, we not only deter illegal dumpers but also contribute to a cleaner and safer 
environment for our residents. 
 
Furthermore, the commitment to beautify greenspaces along the borders of the solar project is a 
thoughtful and essential component of this proposal. The aesthetic enhancement of our neighborhoods 
through the introduction of well-maintained greenspaces will not only elevate the visual appeal of our 
community but also foster a sense of pride and connection among residents. 
 
The proposal's overarching goal to generate clean energy to offset the electricity used by 127 city 
buildings is a forward-thinking initiative that aligns perfectly with our community's commitment to 
sustainability. The dual benefit of clean energy production and the elimination of dump sites makes this 
proposal a holistic and impactful solution to some of our community's most pressing challenges. 
 
I implore you and your esteemed colleagues on the City Council to wholeheartedly support and approve 
this proposal. The positive outcomes, including the removal of dump sites, prevention of further illegal 
dumping, and the beautification of our neighborhoods, will undoubtedly contribute to the overall well-being 
and prosperity of Crossroads Community. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I look forward to witnessing the positive transformation 
that this proposal will bring to our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Brodrick Wilks 
President 
Crossroads Community Association 

mailto:crossroadsassociation.detroit@gmail.com


February 5, 2024 

 

Subject: Support for Neighborhood Hosting for Solar Fields Proposal 

 

Dear City Council, 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my enthusiastic endorsement for the 
transformative proposal on Neighborhood Hosting for Solar Fields. This initiative, aiming to convert 250 
acres of vacant land into solar energy arrays, presents a remarkable opportunity for our community's 
advancement. 
 
The proposal not only aligns with our commitment to sustainable energy by generating clean power to 
offset the electricity consumed by 127 city buildings but also promises direct community benefits. The 
envisioned beautification of greenspaces along the borders of the solar project is particularly 
noteworthy, enhancing our community's aesthetics and providing residents with well-maintained 
outdoor spaces. 
 
One of the proposal's most compelling aspects is its potential to address a long-standing issue in our 
community - illegal dumping. By repurposing vacant land for solar fields, we can eliminate known 
dumpsites, effectively deterring further illegal dumping activities. This not only contributes to a safer 
environment but also protects the natural beauty of our surroundings. 
 
I wholeheartedly urge you and the esteemed members of the City Council to support and approve this 
forward-thinking initiative. The positive impact on our community's energy sustainability, beautification 
efforts, and the prevention of illegal dumping aligns seamlessly with our collective vision for a thriving 
and resilient community. 
 
Thank you for your unwavering dedication to the well-being of our community. I am optimistic that this 
proposal will pave the way for positive transformations that benefit us all. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Clarence Runnels 
Vice President  
Charleston/Danbury Little Gardens Block Club 



     Keep It Clean Block Club 

     19984 Derby St., Detroit MI 48203 

     P: (313)-993-4988 

     E: keepitcleanblock@gmail.com 

 

 
 

February 5, 2024 

Dear City Council, 

 

I trust this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my strong endorsement for the Neighborhood 

Hosting for Solar Fields proposal, a visionary initiative that holds significant promise for our beloved 

community. 

The proposal, aiming to transform 250 acres of vacant land into solar energy arrays, not only addresses 

the pressing need for sustainable energy sources but also generates clean energy to offset the electricity 

consumption of 127 city buildings. This forward-thinking approach aligns seamlessly with our 

community's commitment to environmental stewardship and sustainable development. 

Beyond its environmental benefits, the proposal offers direct community advantages. The 

transformation of vacant land into solar fields presents a unique opportunity to beautify our 

neighborhoods. The inclusion of well-maintained greenspaces along the borders of the solar project not 

only enhances our community's aesthetic appeal but also provides residents with accessible outdoor 

spaces for recreational activities and community gatherings. 

One of the most compelling aspects of the proposal is its potential to eliminate known dumpsites and 

deter illegal dumping activities. By repurposing vacant land for solar fields, we not only reclaim 

underutilized space but also remove opportunities for illegal dumpers to exploit these areas. This, in 

turn, contributes to a safer and healthier environment for our residents. 

I urge you and the esteemed members of the City Council to lend your support and approval to this 

transformative initiative. The positive impact on our community's energy sustainability, beautification 

efforts, and the prevention of illegal dumping will undoubtedly shape a more resilient and vibrant 

community. 

Thank you for your dedicated service to our community, and I look forward to witnessing the positive 

transformations that this proposal will bring. 

Sincerely, 

 

Janai Frazier 
Vice President  
Keep It Clean Block Club 
 



Shirley Bonner 
President 
Keep It Clean Block Club 
February 5, 2024 
 

Subject: Strong Support for Neighborhood Hosting for Solar Fields Proposal 

 

Dear City Council, 

I am writing to express my full support for the Neighborhood Hosting for Solar Fields proposal set for 

consideration. Transforming 250 acres into solar energy arrays not only generates clean energy but also 

brings direct community benefits, enhances greenspaces, and eliminates opportunities for illegal 

dumping. 

The proposal aligns with our commitment to sustainable development and provides an innovative 

solution to address our energy needs. Additionally, the beautification of neighborhoods and the 

prevention of illegal dumping make this initiative crucial for the well-being of our community. 

I urge you and the City Council to approve this forward-thinking proposal, ensuring a cleaner, more 

sustainable, and aesthetically pleasing future for our community. 

Thank you for your dedication to our community's well-being. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Shirley Bonner 
President 
Keep It Clean Block Club 
 



February 5, 2024 

 

Dear City Councilmembers, 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my enthusiastic endorsement for the 

Neighborhood Hosting for Solar Fields proposal, set for consideration at the upcoming City Council 

meeting. 

The vision of transforming 250 acres of vacant land into solar energy arrays is a commendable initiative 

that aligns seamlessly with our community's commitment to sustainable development. Not only will this 

project generate clean energy to offset the electricity used by 127 city buildings, but it also promises 

direct community benefits for host neighborhoods. 

I am particularly excited about the proposal's inclusion of beautifying greenspaces along the borders of 

the solar project. This aspect not only enhances the aesthetic appeal of our community but also provides 

residents with well-maintained outdoor spaces for recreation and relaxation. 

Moreover, the proposal addresses a pressing issue in our area – illegal dumping. By repurposing vacant 

land for solar fields, we have an opportunity to eliminate known dumpsites, thus removing the incentive 

for illegal dumpers to exploit these areas. This not only contributes to a safer and healthier environment 

but also demonstrates our commitment to responsible land use. 

I wholeheartedly urge you and the esteemed members of the City Council to support and approve this 

forward-thinking proposal. The positive impact on our community's energy sustainability, beautification 

efforts, and the prevention of illegal dumping make it a transformative step towards the prosperity of the 

community. 

Thank you for your dedication to the well-being of our community. I look forward to witnessing the 

positive transformations that this proposal will undoubtedly bring. 

Sincerely, 

 

William Clemons 
President 
The Heart of Exeter Block Club 
 








